WSC 

Minutes from Monday, 1/5/04

Hope everyone had a restful and happy holiday.  Plans are moving ahead for our Jan. 15 Martin Luther King Solidarity event and for action on health and safety issues.  Thanks to those who were here to work on these projects over the break!  Look forward to seeing everyone again at our next, very important, meeting--Monday, Jan. 12.  --Yonni

Minutes:  (present--Laura, Dave, Lee, Yonni)

1.  Wednesday at noon in the basement of the Campus Y we will meet briefly to divide up the campus for doing publicity for Jan. 15.  We have beautiful, big posters and flyers. (Thanks Lee and graphic artists!)  Everyone who can help please be there.

2.  The subcommittee working on the issue of dangerous cleaning chemicals has met with UNC Health and Safety and will report back at the next meeting.

3.  We discussed the email sent out by Tana encouraging discussion of points in the Letter of Solidarity some folks find questionable, e.g. systematic discrimination, low paid workers excluded from summer reading program discussions.

4.  The rest of the meeting was devoted to planning for the Continuing the Dream solidarity rally.  (names of folks who volunteered to do tasks are underlined)

A.  We developed a proposal for the January 15 program. Apologies to anyone who is surprised by seeing your name here as someone being asked to be an MC.  Someone has been assigned to discuss this with you.  We decided to have several people lead up front so as to emphasize that we are a diverse coalition. We propose:


1.  The event will begin with selections from Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. being played over the sound system.  

Richard is doing sound.  Lee will burn MLK CD.  Lee will ask Richard about a cd player and cable to play cd.


2.  First MC (proposed--Christina Lee) will welcome folks to the event, discuss who we are and why we're here, emphasize the significance of the event, relate Martin Luther King's life to the event, and let everyone know the order of program. First MC will then introduce the Fruit of Labor to sing.


 Dave will ask Christina to be the first MC.  He will also ask her to be the 


media spokesperson.  Laura will ask Barbara to reconfirm attendance by 


FOL.


3.  Second MC (proposed--Bill Shuler) will discuss health and safety issues briefly and then introduce speaker, Barbara Prear.


Dave or Lee will ask Bill to be second MC.


4.  Third MC (proposed--Natalia Deeb-Sossa) will thank her curriculum for co-sponsoring the event, summarize the letter of solidarity and explain that a delegation will take it to South Building after the rally, and call on representatives of groups supporting the letter to say a few words or be recognized.  After short statements from the groups, third MC will introduce the Raging Grannies to sing.



Yonni will ask Natalia to be third MC.



5.  Fourth MC (confirmed--Laura Martin) will introduce speaker, Rev. William Barber.  Following Rev. Barber's speech (fourth MC may also need to introduce Sen. Ellie Kinnaird), Laura will close out the rally by reemphasizing our purpose, inviting participation, and telling folks how to get involved (actually, all MC leaders should do some of this throughout the program).  Finally, she will call on Fruit of Labor and Raging Grannies to lead us in song.



Laura will contact Steve and Barbara to reconfirm Rev. Barber and discuss with FOL whether they can work with Grannies to close out program.



Yonni will contact Ellie Kinnaird again.



6.  Delegation will go to South Building to deliver Letter of Solidarity.  (who will be part of this delegation?)

Other tasks and topics discussed:


Meeting attendance--Dave was asked to send out an urgent appeal for participation at the next meeting.  There are tasks to be done to build workers solidarity.


Media--Jen is sending out public service announcements (?).  Dave is preparing a press release.


Food--someone will reconfirm with Panera (Kelly?)

Group presence--Yonni will contact groups to encourage signs, solidarity statement, participation


Getting word out to workers and guaranteeing their presence--we discussed ways to do this.  Needs more planning.


Wage increases announced in media--we discussed ways to respond to this.  Needs more discussion. 


Rain alternative--we discussed having an alternative site (is someone looking into this?  --don't have it in my notes)


There is a story on chemicals written by Lee and Bill at nc.indymedia.org.


UE 150 table--someone needs to set up a table to encourage new memberships

Finally, we discussed the importance of having some plans to follow up on the Jan. 15 rally.  We discussed ideas for a film showing, teach-in, etc.  Yonni still wants to do his training for the WSC on the history of black workers at the university.  Follow up decisions for Jan. 15 should be an agenda item at the next meeting.

Please contact Yonni with agenda items for the next meeting.  I will send out a proposed agenda.

